
 
 
From: Barrett Daliah <Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk> On Behalf Of Licensing 
Sent: 07 August 2022 13:08 
To:  
Cc: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk>; ASB.Enforcement@haringey.gov.uk 
Subject: FW: Rakkas 
 
Dear Mr Toprak, 
 
It seems that you are still operating in breach of the  Premises License condition with regard the 
time by which the rear external area is permitted to be used. 
For the avoidance of doubt it is reiterated to you again here: The external area must be closed to 
the public at 21:00. There is no ambiguity in this condition and therefore no room for doubt as to 
what it means or requires you to do to comply with the condition. 
 
Be aware that the current Planning Enforcement matter has been highlighted to this Service and we 
have attached the enforcement notice issued you under Planning provisions. 
 
Be clear that failure to comply with the conditions of the licence is a breach of the law., simply put it 
is an offence to not comply. Your Premises Licence may be at risk of review or prosecution for any 
non compliance. 
 
Regards 
Daliah Barrett 
Licensing Team Leader  
 
 

 
From: Barrett Daliah 
Sent: Thursday, March 10, 2022 2:32:52 PM 
To:  
Cc: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: FW: Rakkas  
  
Dear Mr Toprak, 
  
It is extremely disappointing to note that you have now opened to the public and are already 
attracting complaint relating to noise nuisance and possible breach of the conditions of the 
terms of the licence. 
  
The use of the smoking area as you are fully aware was restricted to closure and cleared of 
the public by 21:00 each day. This needs to be properly managed by yourself to ensure the 
prevention of public nuisance objectives are met. From complaints being received it seems 
that you are failing in this regard. 
  
Be aware that as a licensed premises if you fail to comply with the conditions of the licence 
along with the promotion of the licensing objectives you will run the risk of the licence being 
reviewed. 
  
As the licence holder and DPS it is your responsibility to have regard to the law and 
manage the venue accordingly. 
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Regards 

Daliah Barrett 
Licensing Team Leader  

 
  
Haringey London 
River Park House, Level 1 North, 225 High Road, Wood Green, London, N22 8HQ 
  
www.haringey.gov.uk 
twitter@haringeycouncil 
facebook.com/haringeycouncil 
  
Please consider the environment before printing this email. 
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